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Since our last AGM in May 2010 we have had a very active year.  The Committee have been able to attract a number of speakers covering a wide range of topics:

· July 12th: Speaker Andy Mabhala, Senior Lecturer in Public Health and Epidemiology at the University of Chester.
· September 13th: Speaker Ruth Taylor of Shared Interest on “Investing in a Fairer World”.

· November 15th: “Loss of Innocence” illustrated talk based on an exhibition of children’s art from Gaza, speaker Rod Cox, Chester and Palestine Exchange.

· January 10th 2011: Speaker Liam Purcell from Church Action on Poverty.

· March 14th: Chester’s links with mental health work in Uganda, speaker CWDF member Linda Shuttleworth.
Once again we have benefitted from our close association with the University of Chester and some very successful meetings have been held there, in addition to the regular Forum meetings:
· June 23rd 2010: “Poverty, peace and conflict in Ethiopia” talk by visiting PhD research student Ojod Miru.

· February 14th 2011: Prof Ray Bush, Professor of African Studies and Development Politics at the University of Leeds gave a lecture on “Mining, Accumulation and Dispossession – the impact on communities in Ghana”.
· February 28th 2011: Mike Whiting, chair of the Forum of Humanitarian and Emergency Logistics Professionals  

(HELP) gave a lecture about responses to major disasters and emergencies.

Attendances at our regular bi-monthly meetings have risen since they have been held at Chester Quaker Meeting House – it has very good facilities and good parking nearby, but the hire of its rooms is proving quite expensive so the Committee is taking another look at possible alternative venues. One of our Committee members, Richard Johnson, works part time at St Peter’s Centre and he keeps us informed of the possibilities there.
St Peter’s Centre was the chosen venue for our social meeting on 13th December 2010 when we presented Christine Russell with a framed Certificate of Appreciation to mark CWDF’s appreciation of her commitment to international development and her support of the work of the Forum over her 13 years as Chester MP.
Four of our members travelled to London on 20th October 2010 to take part in the national lobby of MPs organised by Christian Aid on two issues: a) climate change and b) tax dodging by multi-national companies engaged in industries such as mining in African countries. It was an interesting and stimulating day, and speakers at the rally in Central Hall Westminster included the new Director of Christian Aid Loretta Minghella, Andrew Mitchell the new Secretary of State of International Development, and Jesse Jackson.
The previous month, five of our members met up with Stephen Mosley MP in the Chester Constituency Office on 28th September to highlight some of the key interests of the Forum, and to pave the way for ongoing contact on areas of mutual interest. Stephen Mosley and his Parliamentary Assistant are on our mailing list so are kept up to date with our activities. In addition, we have invited him to come to a special meeting of the Forum during the latter half of September, i.e. towards the end of the parliamentary summer recess.
In October 2010 we were pleased to provide support to the Chaplaincy at the Countess of Chester Hospital for their marking of One World Week: several of our members were involved in the interfaith displays and services, and the Forum set up a display stand for the week, which was subsequently re-erected in St Peter’s Centre.
CWDF has continued to play a significant role in Fairtrade Fortnight and fairtrade issues more widely. Forum members serve on the Cheshire West and Chester Council’s Fairtrade Steering Group. We gave good support to several events during this year’s Fortnight “Cotton on to Fairtrade”, including the world record attempt on Saturday 12th March to circle the City Walls with decorated bunting – not quite achieved but a fabulous attempt by all the contributing schools, churches and community groups. 
As well as our serious meetings, we do try to have fun. Heather Lannin has been a great help in this connection, so we have made good use of her strong links with the music scene at Alexander’s Café Bar, especially their Open Mic nights. The proceeds of some of these evenings have been devoted to Forum-related causes and have also raised the Forum’s profile outside its usual circle. We are very grateful to Heather for her boundless energy.

The Forum Committee meets monthly throughout the year, keeping an eye on things and helping to maintain the momentum. During the past year, we’ve been grateful to John Tacon for agreeing to serve as assistant treasurer, acting in support of Gerald Grant whilst he returns to full strength.
The monthly Committee meetings are one means of considering what activities and events are in the offing, this feeding into the regular Diary updates. The Diary is circulated by email as well as the less frequent surface mailings, and it is encouraging to note an increasing number of requests for events to be advertised by this means.
For 2010-11 your Committee has comprised Peter Byrne, Helen Connor, Gerald Grant, Richard Johnson, Margaret Lord, Ann McCarthy, Carol Murphy, Daphne Peers, Bernard Payne, Kath Stephenson, John Tacon. They have indicated their willingness to continue, but new members will always be welcome!
We believe we have had a varied and stimulating year. We are very grateful to Gill Miller of the University of Chester for her contributions in facilitating key speakers and strengthening links with the Forum. We look forward to new and interesting challenges in the coming year.
Kath Stephenson

Bernard Payne
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